FINAL
Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board
Minutes of the Public Meeting
April 6, 2015

The meeting commenced at 5:00 PM. Attending were Carla Mary and Tony Ste. Marie of Greenville, Gail
Cromwell and George Willard of Temple, Chief McTague, and Sgt. Needham.

The board signed the 2015 payrolt change forms for the Greenville BOS.
A motion by C. Mary, seconded by G. Willard to appoint T. Ste. Marie as chairman passed.
MINUTES:

A motion by G. Cromwell, seconded by T. Ste. Marie to pass the minutes of the March 2 meeting as
written was passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Chief expects that the new cruiser {which will be a 2016 model sold in 2015} to be ready for patral in
June or July.

NEW BUSINESS:

The board agreed to keep the meeting schedule as is, on the first Monday of each month at 5:00 PM,
with the location alternating between Temple and Greenville.

BUDGET:
It was noted that the overtime budget is being quickly depleted. Chief McTague explained that the
department has been covering part time shifts with overtime shifts, as the part time officers have been

unavailable to cover shifts. The part time budget reffects this.

it was noted that a new copier/printer was purchased, and the annual database service fee was paid,
reducing available funds for the equipment and equipment repair lines.

CHIEF’S REPORT:

Chief McTague reported that the detail cruiser needs rear tires to pass inspection, but as this cruiser will
be sold soon, he will look for used tires rather than purchase new ones.

The grant period for the radar cart begins in October.

Chief McTague expects the typical spring increase in crime to begin soon. It was noted that accident and
arrest information had been published in the focal paper recently.



The chief reminded the board that he is planning a small cook-out to celebrate the 10th anniversary of
the department.

Elizabeth will distribute copies of the current contract to board members who need it, as it will be
discussed in upcoming meetings.

A motion by G. Cromwell, seconded by G. Willard to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 PM was passed.

These minutes were prepared by E. |. Maxcy-Humphrey



